



Issue: N/006 Friday 17th June 2016

Newsletter

We hope that you have been enjoying our new newsletter on the website. If you would like a paper copy each week copies can be picked up from the office or nursery on Monday morning. Newsletters are also displayed on the notice board around the school.

We have so much going on over the next few weeks that we have decided to send a paper copy out this week with lots of information on. There is an extended version of the newsletter online.

Please remember school is closed on Friday 24th June



Date for your diary

Date	Event /	Time	
Wednesday 22 nd	Football Festival		
June	New Nursery Children Interviews		
Thursday 23 rd June	New Nursery Children Interviews		
Friday 24 th June	School is Closed		
Friday 8 Th July	Maths Market Week	Nursery and Key Stage 1	2:00pm
		Open Market	3:10pm
Tuesday 12 th July	Sports Day Key Stage 2	Year 3 and Year 4	9:30am - 10:30am
		Year 5 and Year 6	11:00am - 12:00pm
Wednesday 13 th July	Sports Day Key Stage 1	EYFS and Reception	9:30am – 10:30am
		Year 1 and Year 2	11:00am – 12:00pm
Thursday 14 th July	Key Stage 2 Summer Concert		1:45pm
Wednesday 20 th July	Year 6 Leavers' Event		6:30pm

Holiday Play Scheme

We will be running a play scheme for 2 weeks at the beginning of the summer holiday. Monday 25th July – Friday 7th August 8:30 am till 5:00 pm.

Price: £12.00 full day (£10 siblings) £7.00 half day (£6 siblings)

*Some days may be full days only due to offsite trips.

Please collect an application form from the office or after school club.

Issue: N/006 Friday 17th June 2016

National School Sport Week 20-23rd June 2016

Next week is the official National School Sport Week. It's a fantastic opportunity to encourage our pupils to be more active and take part in more PE and school sport. It is the largest celebration of school sport: since the event was first held in 2008, millions of school children have taken part. We have such an exciting week planned for the children with activities including: tri-golf, handball, multi-skills, yoga, football, balance bikes and we are lucky to have some Capoeira dancers in school. This week, our key Stage 2 children have been involved in an intra-school football competition, inspired by Euro 2016! Each year group has played several games and we have teams ready to play in the finals on Wednesday 22nd June.

On Monday 20th and Tuesday 21st June, Mrs Dragisic will be holding a parent and child, fun keep-fit session on the MUGA at 8:30am for you and your children to join in! Come along, have some fun and start the day in a healthy way!

Rio Inspired Football Festival Afternoon

We would like to invite you to come and watch and support our Football Festival on Wednesday 22nd June. This event is a culmination of football heats that have been played throughout this week.

The timings are as follows:

1:25 - Year 3 and 4 finals

2:05 - Capoeira demonstration (Brazilian martial arts/dance)

2:20 - Year 5 and 6 finals

The year 6 children will also be running a fun, action-packed 'Parent Zone' where you can test your own football skills and have some a go at some of their games. Please come along and support all of our key stage 2 children in this exciting event.



Rio2016



Healthy Eating

Lily Lane takes great pride in being a healthy school and we are always striving to be the best that we can be. Children learn all about physical health, mental health and well-being, and how what we eat is crucial to our overall health and performance. Over the next few weeks, children will be focusing on all aspects of health as they learn about The Olympic Games and take part in National School Sport Week which is next week. We would like to remind you about our healthy eating 'Food and Drinks Policy' and ask that you encourage your children to make good choices both in and out of school.

Food and drink in packed lunches: what our policy states.

Packed lunches should include:

- At least one portion of fruit and one portion of vegetables every day.
- Meat, fish or other source of non-dairy protein (e.g. lentils, kidney beans, chickpeas, hummus and falafel) every day
- Oily fish, such as salmon, at least once every three weeks.
- A starchy food such as any type of bread, pasta, rice, couscous, noodles, potatoes or other type of cereals every day.
- Dairy food such as milk, cheese, yoghurt, or fromage frais everyday
- Still water, skimmed or semi-skimmed milk to drink.

Packed lunches should not include:

- Salty and high fat snacks such as crisps or cheddars. Instead, include seeds, vegetables and fruit (with no added salt, sugar or fat). Savoury crackers (unsalted) or breadsticks served with fruit, vegetables or dairy foods are also a good choice.
- Confectionery such as chocolate bars, chocolate-coated biscuits, cereal bars and sweets are not healthy choices as they contain high levels of sugar and/or fat. One small cake or plain biscuit is allowed but encourage your child to eat these only as part of a balanced meal.
- Meat products such as sausage rolls, pies, peperami sticks etc are high in fat and salt and should not be included. Please note that we do not have facilities to refrigerate packed lunches; therefore, food items that are high risk such as fried chicken, burgers, chips etc **should not** be included.

We would also like to remind you that children who have a school dinner are encouraged to eat a healthy, balanced diet and it is our policy to encourage children to try the foods that are on offer. Please discuss with your children the options available to them in school such as the sandwich selection, the pasta option of Chef's choice. May we also take this opportunity to remind you that all children in Reception, Y1 and Y2 are entitled to a free school dinner which includes a packed-lunch option. If you require any further information, please speak to a member of staff in the office or Miss Norris.



Issue: N/006 Friday 17th June 2016

Sporting Competitions

Well done to our Y5/6 team who travelled to Newall Green High School on Tuesday to participate in the citywide competition. They played extremely well and had lots of fun in this competition.

Unfortunately, the citywide rounder's final had to be postponed due to the heavy rain but we will keep you updated about the rearranged matches.

Good luck to the 2 teams who will be representing Lily lane in the Tri golf competition at Heaton Park on Monday!



School Display Work





Getting to school on time

We have been very impressed with how many children are getting to school on time this week and how calmly and sensibly they are entering the building.

The best classes at getting to school on time are:

Year Group	Class	Lates
EYFS and KS1	2A	0
KS2	4M	1
K32	3B & 3S	2

The top 5 classes for attendance this week are:

	Class	Attendance %	
1	2F	99%	
2	4M	98.8%	
3	R1J	98.3%	
4	5S	98.3%	
5	3 S	97.9%	

Spotted

The spottiest classes this week were:

KS1 2B with 41 KS2 3S with 33



Please remember school is closed on Friday 24th June